
 

 

Diocesan Advisory Committee  
Notification of Advice 

 
 

 
This notification constitutes advice only and does not give you permission to carry out the works 
or other proposals to which it relates. A faculty must be obtained from the consistory court 
before the works or proposals may lawfully be carried out. 
 

 
 
In the Archdeaconry of Chichester  
 
Parish of Walberton 
 
Church of St Mary  
 
 
 
The church is listed under the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990. The listing 
is Grade I.  
 
At a meeting of the Diocesan Advisory Committee held on 17th September 2020, the following works 
or other proposals were considered: 
 

Replacement of existing kitchen at rear of north aisle with a new kitchen and servery, 
associated electrical and plumbing works and disposal of one pew to allow the relocation of 
the altar frontal chest to the south-west corner of the church 
 

The Committee recommends the works or proposals for approval by the court subject to the 
following provisos: 
 

1. The parish are encouraged to give consideration to having the sink and boiler hidden 
away when not in use.  
 

2.  The Inspecting Architect should oversee the works  
 
3.  The parish should provide more information about the pew to be removed or remove 

it to storage until the case for its disposal can be made. 
 
 
This advice does not constitute authority for carrying out the works or proposals and a faculty is 
required. 
 



In the opinion of the Committee rule 9.9 of the Faculty Jurisdiction Rules (publication of notice on 
diocesan or other publicly accessible website) applies.  
 
In the opinion of the Committee the work or part of the work proposed  is likely to affect: 
 

• the character of the church as a building of special architectural or historic interest 
 

The following have been consulted on the works or other proposals:
 

   
Historic England      X 
  
The Local Planning Authority     X 
 
The Victorian Society    X 
 
The SPAB    X  
  

 
Any recommendation of the Committee as to consultation with a body or person indicated above 
should be followed before submitting a petition for a faculty.  
 
This advice is valid for 24 months from the date given below. 
 
 
 
Date: 5th October 2020 (published on website on 14th December 2020) 
 
 
Signed:   
 

 
 
 
Secretary to the Diocesan Advisory Committee 
 
 


